

TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY COUNCIL HI-LITES **OCTOBER 1, 1985**

The first regular meeting of the month was called to order at 7:30 p.m. with all Council members present.

Motions were passed approving minutes of the previous meeting; authorizing payment on Road Voucher no. 18 in the amount of \$5,482.39; approving payment of office invoices, in the amount of \$35,610.56.

By-Law #19-85 to stop-up, close and sell unopened road allowance lots 12 and 13, concession 1; and By-Law 20-85 to establish interim tax billings were enacted and passed. Discussion on the purchase and placement of sign for children at play was held by Council and acting Road Superintendent. Discussion also took place regarding the road department radio system. Report was given to Council on road department work that has been completed.

Council discussed the matter of the installation of a door between the Library and Community Room.

Council discussed several properties within the township that need to be cleaned up. Request for a designation of a Pit and Quarry was received, considered and

approved by Council.

Summary of tax arrears for Township of South Crosby was presented to Council for their perusal.Brief report was given to council regarding the present status of Ontario Hydro's proposal for the construction of a corridor from Lennox Switching Station in Kingston to Ottawa.

Correspondance received from the Ministry of Environment regarding the Gypsy Moth, was read to Council.

Applications for the position of Road Superintendent were received and considered by Council and same were tabled for further discussion at a special meeting. Motion of adjournment was passed.

ST. COLUMBANUS C.W.L.

Instead of a regular monthly we are adopting a new format by alternating Business meetings with meetings or social gatherings conducted by the various convenors.

The October gathering took the form of a dinner for the seniors of our parishes. This was held in our hall under the direction of our Social Committee.

The tables were beautifully set with Autumn centerpeices and place cards. The program consisted of a humerous roll call, a solo by Capt. T.L. Davis and a singsong led by Kathryn Scott and a few humorous remarks by Father Shea who also donated many interesting prizes which were drawn.

This was a first venture of this type and it was most successful. A vote of thanks was moved by J.J. O'Meara to the ladies who arranged it all.



CHAFFEY'S LOCK W.L.

Have you checked your First Aid Kit or Medicine Cabinet lately? If not it is time you did. This was the topic of a most enlightening speech by pharmacist Judy Snider. The meeting was held at the home of Lola Timpany with a very large crowd in attendance. The meeting was preceded by lunch followed by the Ode & Mary Stewart Collect.

Our speaker emphasized most definitely how careful we should be about the use of drugs, being most careful on Expiry Dates and overlapping of drugs that are similar but with different names. This sometimes happens as a result of doctor-hopping without telling the doctor which drugs are already being used. Drugs should always be kept in a dry place, thus never in the bathroom because of She passed out many the steam. informative bulletins on the various forms of drugs with their contents and possible side effects. This also brought out some interesting points in our roll

call. Kathryn Scott gave an account of the Area W.I. Convention where she was a delegate. Tentative plans were made for our Annual Christmas party for the

local residents.

HUGHSON FLOORING SELLING ALL GRADES OF: Carpet & Vinyl Quarry Tile Ceramic Tile etc. at REASONABLE PRICES INSTALLATION

AND REPAIRS STEAM CLEANING!

Call Anytime

387-3235

Ask for a Free Estimate

Satisfaction Guaranteed

SOUTH CROSBY FIRE DEPARTMENT FIRE PREVENTION WEEK

THE PERSON NAMED IN COLUMN

During Fire Prevention Week, the students of South Crosby Public School took part in McDonald's Restaurant "Get Out Alive" campaign. Each student was asked to draw a floor plan of their house with escape routes marked. Then, on Oct. 9th they were to practice their routes during the National Fire Drill at 6:00 p.m. Fire Prevention Officer Bruce Summers visited the school and gave each student who had participated a Fire Safety Award. The floor plans were then judged with the following winners: 1st - Tammy Summers (5 lb. extinguisher); 2nd - Hope Bentley (2½ lb. extinguisher); 3rd - Clayton Vincent (Smoke Detector); Consolation Prizes (trip to McDonalds' for supper) - Darlene Moore, Bobbie Ashie, Holly Summers, Gundel Lake, John Skoryna. The Kindergarten/Jr. Kindergarten classes

visited the Fire Hall on Wednesday for a tour with Captain John Duncan. South Crosby Fire Department would like to thank all those who took part in Fire Prevention Week activities.

ELGIN U.C.W.

Phyllis Connell opened the October meeting with the reading of a poem, "Time Out". The worship service was presented. It stressed the importance of children in the life of the church.

Phyllis gave a report on the Fall Rally in Seeley's Bay. The guest speaker was Heather MacDougall, speaking on youth, emphasized that youth need to be given the chance to contribute to the work of the church.

The program took the form of an interview. During it we discovered some ways in which youth feel we can help them to become more involved in the church. They would like adults to take them seriously, really listen to their ideas and to give them the chance to participate in meaningful ways. After the interview a discussion was held to consider what we are presently doing to involve youth in the church and to find new ways in which we could do so in the future.

The business meeting was held during which it was decided our bazaar would be held on Nov. 6. After the meeting was adjourned refreshments were served.

Notice is hereby given to the municipal electors of the

Township	_of_	South Crosby
that whereas more candidates have offices than the number required held upon the dates and at the timpurpose of electing the holders of states.	to fill su	ich offices, therefore polls will be places stated in this notice for the

ICE(S) FOR WHICH POLL TO BE H	IELD:
Reeve (1)	
Deputy Reeve (1)	
Councillors (3)	
ANCE POLLS:	
ANCE POLLS: Date(s):Nov. 2/85	

REGULAR POLLS:

Date: November 12, 1985 Location: Poll 1 Morton Community Hall, Morton Poll 2 Fire Hall, Elgin Poll 3 Crosby Community Hall, Crosby

Time: Regular polls will be open from 11 o'clock a.m. until 8 o'clock p.m. PROXY APPLICATIONS

A person who has been appointed a voting proxy may apply to the clerk not later than 5 o'clock in the afternoon of Polling Day to receive a certificate to vote by proxy for the polling subdivision in which the person appointing the voting proxy is entitled to vote.

Given under my hand this 22nd day of October 1985

> Myrna Baxter Returning Officer

